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OF FISHERMEN AND ANCHORS  
By Amanda Holmes, FPS Executive Director

 
 WHO WILL KEEP WATCH? 

Blustery and unpredictable November is no time to be on 
Lake Michigan in an open trap net boat, but the Petersens 
had no choice. The catch had been sparse until October, the 
very end of whitefish season, and they still had ten nets out 
to try to fill their quota. Ten nets is a demanding number 
to tend, especially as the weather worsened with fall—and 
then Alan had suffered a stroke, and they’d pushed the boat 
full-throttle just to get him back to shore. He was home from 
the hospital now, but the family was far behind in lifting 
out their nets for the season. 

That’s why, on the day before last Thanksgiving, I was 
sitting with Alan and his father, Ken, ashore in Muskegon, 
waiting. Alan, looking pale, was barred from the boat until 
after surgery in December, and Ken—everybody calls him 
Gootz—was, at 87, now past his fishing days. We were in 
Gootz’s house, in a room with a big picture window looking 
toward the pier, all of us waiting for the phone call that 
would tell us the boys were coming in. 

The Petersen Fisheries is home to Joel Petersen, captain of 
Fishtown’s Joy. Alan is his father, and out on the Buddy B  
were three more Petersens: Joel, Alan’s brother Bill, and 

Bill’s son (and thus Joel’s cousin) Eric. Gootz is the family 
patriarch and not prone to ornamentation. This is a room 
for working fishermen, with a sheet over the couch to keep 
it clean, plain, Formica-topped tables, and, hanging from 
the white walls, some framed photographs of family and 
fishing boats—some theirs, some they just like. 

Gootz had a percolator of coffee ready to go, but he wasn’t 
going to plug it in until he’d gotten word the boat was on its 
way back. He paced and looked out the window toward the 
gray water beneath gray skies, and I understood that wanting 
the coffee to be at its hottest was hardly the only reason he 
was waiting for the phone to ring. If the boys needed help on 
the water, Alan and Gootz were ready to give it, regardless 
of health or age. When Gootz stood in front of the glass 
door, his cap purposeful on his head and his hands tucked 
into the pockets of his zipped-up jacket, he for some reason 
reminded me of a lighthouse—a still figure casting a steady, 
reliable eye across the changeable waters. 

I’d wanted to interview Alan and Gootz for years because 
they’re Joel’s family. Fishtown Preservation is about preserving 
the fish as well as the town of our name, and Petersen Fisheries 

Father and son, Alan and Joel Petersen set trap nets from the Joy 
near Leland, May 2017. The Petersen family has had a commercial 
fishing operation in Muskegon since 1927. Alan sometimes helps 
Joel in Leland, where Joel is also the captain of the Joy. 
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Joy Captain Joel Petersen and his father  
Alan Petersen at work in Muskegon.

Eric Petersen and his father Bill hose a trap net freshly retrieved from 
Lake Michigan on November 22, 2017, while Joel and his father Alan 
gather it into a container for end of the season storage.
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is connected to us not only because Joel is our captain but also 
because about a quarter of the fish sold at Carlson’s Fishery 
comes from them. Petersen Fisheries goes four generations 
deep and is a living part of the once much larger brotherhood 
of Great Lakes commercial fishing—small, family-focused, 
multi-generational—that it is Fishtown’s mission to record 
and support. Now I had my recorder on the table, turned 
on, but all of us were distracted. We kept glancing at the 
slow-moving clock on the wall and then back out the window. 
Sometimes your most valuable role is simply to be ready, 
and to keep watch. 

Our Fishtown has such people, too. Some of them we call 
our Fishtown Anchors. Our Anchors commit to support 
Fishtown Preservation not only with a substantial sum (our 
Anchors pledge from $500 up to $20,000), but also to repeat 
that sum each year. This pledge program, now in its tenth 
year, is a practical recognition that Fishtown will continue 
to need our help into the future. It’s a commitment to be 
ready—and to keep watch. 

At 3:30 the phone finally rang, and a moment later Gootz 
was carrying out a box with the coffee pot and cups. He 
percolated the coffee in the fish house next to the dock, 
waiting for the boat to arrive. Soon after, when Joel opened 
the door, bringing in the sharp smell of cold air, lake-sodden 
trap nets and diesel fuel, he carried a steaming yellow mug 
of coffee. 

Soon I left the fishermen—four of them, including Alan 
—to the chilly task of spooling, hosing clean and packing the 
Buddy B ’s nets into giant storage boxes. On my way out of 
town, to join my family for Thanksgiving, I passed the rubble 

of Muskegon’s old Sappi paper mill, whose final stage of 
demolition had just put end to the mill’s 70-year history. The 
old mill was making way for a new mixed-use development 
of residences, retail and recreation. This is a forward-looking 
economic use, but also one that will inevitably displace and 
erase yet another piece of Muskegon’s shared past. 

Days like this one remind me to be grateful for Fishtown, 
which means to be grateful for our Great Lakes commercial 
fishermen and the supporters of Fishtown Preservation. I 
thank our Anchors especially, whose foundation of support is 
a reassurance and a stamp of faith. I know not everybody can 
make a substantial gift each year, but if such a commitment is 
possible for you, I invite you to join us as an Anchor. We need 
people who will remain ready. Who will keep watch for us. 

I also thank our commercial fishermen, who bring 
whitefish to shore for all to enjoy. I’m happy to be able to 
tell you that Alan’s surgery went well; in fact, he told me he 
feels more energetic than he’s felt in years. When I saw him 
last November he was, beneath his good spirits, a bit thin 
and cautious. “Well,” he said to reassure me, “I’m still here!” 
But I’m chagrined that it was his stroke that finally shocked 
me into doing the interview with him that I’d long planned 
but never quite scheduled. 

It’s too easy to put aside even what matters most to us. 
Fishtown is alive and vibrant, but only because of the help 
you give. Things do change and time does pass, but these 
inescapable facts redouble our determination that we will 
never lose Fishtown. 

Not on our watch.  n
       



THE BIG MOMENT  
By Amanda Holmes, FPS Executive Director

                  

As with so many other midwinter Mondays the day was  
cold, gray and slushy, but February 6, 2017, was going to 
be a special day. I drove that morning not to the Fishtown 
Preservation office in Leland but to Suttons Bay, to the branch  
of Chemical Bank. I parked on the opposite side of the street,  
but town was so quiet I barely needed to check for cars as  
I crossed.  

Usually Alicia helped me with banking business, but the 
size of this withdrawal required a few more steps and a little 
waiting. When it arrived, the check was the largest I’d ever 
seen in person: $352,963.54. This sum would pay the first of 
two large balloon payments Fishtown Preservation had agreed 
to when we’d purchased the Carlson Fishery property ten 
years before. For a decade this sum had loomed over every 
committee and board meeting and over every letter we’d 
written to Fishtown’s supporters. There was another, even 
larger balloon payment still ahead, but at least we could now 
relieve ourselves of one substantial monthly loan payment. 
It was a big moment for Fishtown.

I carried the check for only the couple of minutes, enough 
time to walk down the block to the Fifth Third Bank branch. 
I took the big check to the teller and began to hand it 
across—but shouldn’t I do something to mark this moment? 
I took out my phone and snapped a few photographs of the 
check sitting on the counter, with the bank logo and the 
teller’s hand in the background. And then she took the check 
and after a moment handed me a receipt, and that was it. 

I walked back out onto the gray streets of Suttons Bay. 
Now I was going to drive to the office to a staff meeting and 
an altogether ordinary day. I’d expected this day would be a 
highlight of 2017, but instead I felt sort of deflated. 

It’s too bad Janice Sue doesn’t work at this branch anymore, 
I thought. She would’ve appreciated this moment. After all, 
Janice Sue Steffens Kiessel has a history with Fishtown, which 
is why our tug Janice Sue is named after her. 

Remembering Janice Sue made me realize eventually 
that the simple bank transaction I’d captured in my 
hasty photograph was not, in fact, the Big Moment. In 
the same way the number in that check was the sum of 
many smaller donations—of individual decisions made at 
countless kitchen tables—the biggest moments in Fishtown 

are the accumulation of numberless smaller moments.  
We preserve Fishtown not in one morning, but in the work 
and love we give every day. 

That work continues. We still face the second, larger 
balloon payment due next year, and on the ground we must 
rehabilitate three buildings—Carlson’s Fishery, the Cheese 
Shanty and, on the south side, the Morris Shanty that has 
recently entered into our care—and we must take care of 
some significant infrastructure issues to resolve problems with 
water flow and to improve public access to Fishtown. We 
need your help with these practical steps to preserve Fishtown. 

However, we can’t and won’t forget that these practical 
steps serve a larger purpose, because preserving Fishtown 
is about the future. Frances Hall reminded me of this on 
a gray day last August. Our youngest Anchor, Frances 
hadn’t been able to make our special Anchor event in May, 
but I always love to spend time with our Anchors. When I 
offered her a tour of Fishtown, including the shanties and 
both the Joy and Janice Sue, she was enthusiastic; after all, 
her gifts are dedicated to maintaining the boats. She wasn’t 
as enthusiastic about being accompanied by her parents 
and younger sister, Louise—but it seemed prudent, since 
Frances is only three. Her father and mother, Evan and 
Anne, are like many Fishtown parents who want to pass 
along their love of Fishtown to their children. They’ve just 
started earlier than most. 

The air that day was heavy and hazy with what turned out 
to be the first signs of the deluge that arrived a few hours later 
(and, incidentally, reminded us of our need to fix the water 
flow through Fishtown!). It was a great tour, though. We 
wandered for more than an hour. Joy’s captain, Joel Petersen, 
gave the tour of the boats. Frances and Louise shared the 
vinyl boat seats, even on Janice Sue, where the seat had been 
laid on the lower deck. In honor of the visit and Fishtown, 
Frances wore a Tug Stuff sweatshirt, in bright pink. 

It was just one summer afternoon—a small moment. The 
great privilege of working where I do, though, is that I’m 
able to see some of these moments, and who knows where 
such moments may lead and what they may become? 

I invite you to join me for moments like these.  And 
bring the kids. n

I WOKE UP WITH A SENSE OF ANTICIPATION.
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Joel Petersen on the deck of Joy with  
Evan and Anne Hall, and their daughters  
Louise (1) and Frances (3).

 
Our youngest Anchor, Frances Hall, on  

her tour of Fishtown, including the  
shanties and both the Joy and Janice Sue.  

She was quite enthusiastic, as her gifts  
help maintain the boats. 
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Fishtown Preservation Society 2017 Donors

Alexander E. and Sally Bracken
Caroline Brady
Chemical Bank
Richard and Carolyn Chormann
Michael and Sandra Clark
Dogwood Foundation
Mike and Rhea Dow
Nancy and Berkley Duck III
John Elder and Family
Joan Elder
Edmund and Virginia Ball     	
  	 Foundation*
Feather Foundation
Jerrold and Lisa Fisher
Jud and Cary Fisher
Jim and Elizabeth Fisher

Michael and Dawn Fisher
William L. Fortune, Jr. and  
  	 Joseph D. Blakley
K.K. Hoogland*
Win and Kyle Irwin
Les and Anne Biederman 
  	 Foundation
John and Robin Ling*
Craig and Nancy Miller*
Kris North
W. Allen Northcutt and  
  	 Ellen F. Mershon
Kathryn Bishop Eckert Omoto
Brian and Susan Price
Bill and Julie Pumphrey
Ken and Joan Richmond

Jim Ristine and Mardi Black
Phil and Kathy Sherer
Benjamin P. and Louise B. Scott
Thomas and Susan Trumbull
James and Jo Ellen Walker
J. Frederic and Elizabeth 
	 Bracken Wiese
Barbara Wilson
Joanie and Randy Woods
Anonymous (3)

2017 Fishtown Restricted and Special Project Gifts

Donors $20,000 and above
Will and Joan Larson Fund at 

the Community Foundation 
for Greater Buffalo

Donors $10,000 and above
Nancy and Berkley Duck III 
Ian and Nancy Ashken 
Randy and Joanie Woods 
Anonymous (1)

Donors $5,000–9,999
John Elder and Family
Jeffrey E. and Nancy Fisher 
Gordon J. Hammersley Foundation
John D. Norris 
J. Frederic and Elizabeth 

Bracken Wiese 
Anonymous (2)

Donors $2,500–4,999
William L. Fortune, Jr. and 

Joseph D. Blakley 
Paul and Cyndy Howes  
Family of Sally and Dan Johnson 
Kevin and Kimberly Shea
Dr. David and Nancy Smith 
Warren and Ann Watkins 
K. James Yager and Margaret Maier

Donors $1,000–2,499
Alexander E. and Sally Bracken 
David Burkhardt
Michael and Sandra Clark 
Michael and Susan Craig 
Dave Edelstein and Jennie Berkson 
Jay and Joanne Fisher 
Jerrold and Lisa Fisher 
Jim and Elizabeth Fisher 
Pamela Fortune
Susan Gits
James and Lory Gross
Haystacks 
Sandy Heilman and Mark Neracher 
Higher Grounds Trading Co. 
Lucy Lambert 
Marianne Lent 
Rusty, Tad and George McKay 
Thomas W. and Judith Oetinger 

Bill and Julie Pumphrey 
David and Lisa Schimmel 
Sporck Tileart 
Ann and Chris Stack 
Tampico Imports 
Two Fish Gallery 
Norma and Lewis Vankuiken
Barbara Wilson 

Donors $500–999
9 Bean Rows 
Robert and Shirley Anderson 
Matthew Anhut 
Dan and Kate Appel 
Sally S. Appel 
At The Lake 
Kristine Ball and Paul Solli
Lois Bahle and Larry Mawby 
Robert and Jeanine Ball 
Chuck and Joan Bennison
Bob and Sally Biggs 
Will and Margee Bracken 
Caroline Brady 
Emil and Maureen Brolick 
Jeff and Deborah Burt 
Rich and Nancy Carlson 
Joe and Barb Charles 
Richard and Carolyn Chormann 
Gary and Kay Cohen
James and Patricia Croom 
Diversions Leland 
Hayward and Kathy Draper 
Stephanie and Mark Duckmann 
Bruce and Lynn Dunn 
Emerson Charitable Trust
John and Gina Erb 
Judy Frederick 
Jim and Sally Friend 
James and Kathy Ganley 
Jan Garfinkle and Michael O’Donnell 
Ellie Golden
Richard and Enid Grauer 
James and Mary Jo Grogan 
Frances and Louise Hall
Jack and Susan Hayes 
Mary Helmick 
John and Debra Hickenlooper
Grace B. Keeble 
Dr. Timothy and Nancy Keilty 
Richard and Jane Kiernan 

Barbara Krause 
Robert Kurnick 
Leland Mercantile Company 
John and Robin Ling 
Douglas and Ruth Linsmith 
Daniel and Lillian Mahaney
Dan and Sue McDavid 
Franklin and Penny Mead 
Patricia Melzer and Geoffrey  

Peckham 
Craig and Nancy Miller 
David and Johanna Miller 
James and Nancy Mogle 
Marcia and Robert Moglia, Jr. 
John and Kacia Morris 
Patricia Moulton 
Scott and Luvie Myers 
Mark D. Nesbitt and Sara K. McVay 
Jan Nyland
Kathryn Bishop Eckert Omoto 
Laura G. Paine 
Robert and Jacqueline Pool 
Cassandra and Lawrence Proctor 
Clayton and Eleanor Prugh 
Bob and Katie Roberts 
Scot and Christiane Roemer 
Rich and Patty Rossman
Phil and Kathy Sherer 
Walter and Leslie Schmid 
Milford and Val Schuette 
Doug and Sally Smith
Mary Stanley 
Chuck Stockwell 
Linda and George Strietmann 
Phil and Denise Swy 
Van’s Garage, Inc. 
Howard and Julie Veneklasen 
Barbara Watt Vilter 
James and Jo Ellen Walker 
David and Maureen Watkins 
Larry and Marcia Webb 
Marjorie Weinheimer
Bruce and Susan Young 
Anonymous (1)

Donors $250-499
Peter and Victoria Alpaugh
Andrew and Susan Appel
Becky Thatcher Designs 
Jack and Betsy Biggs

Dave and Beth Bishop
Bonek Agency, Inc. 
Tom and Carol Boyd
Michael and Sherri Brom
Albert Chaffee
Ed and Bobbie Collins
The Cove Restaurant 
Dam Candy Store 
T. Jeff Davis and Ken Smith
Susan Finke
Gerald Gonda
Green Goodness of Leland 
Charles N. and Kit Hall
HopkinsBurns Design Studio
Sherry Jederlinic
John D. and Mary Kinney
Richard and Sharon Koenig
Mike and Gwen Kolk
Donald and Jeanne Kunz
Catherine Lafarge
Diane Lambert
Peg and John Larson
Lynda and William Leugers, Jr.
Nancy Liley
Jeff and Jan Lockwood
Nicholas Mancini and Lori Parsley
Manitou Boatworks and Engineering
Don and Mary Ellen (Webb) Marik
Timothy and Emily Marshall
McMaster-Carr Supply Company
Miller Law Office 
Pfizer Foundation Matching 

Gifts Program
Bo and Stanley Reahard
Salesforce.org
David P. Schmidt and Jane W. Hardy
Michael Shea
Gale and Anne Stephens
The Herbert A. Taglauer Family
The Harlan O. Taglauer Family
Tamarack Gallery 
Thomas and Milliken Millworks 
Tug Stuff 
Venture Property, Inc. 
Karen Viskochil
Andy and Elizabeth Walters
Andrew and Molly Watkins
Elizabeth and Scot Zimmerman
George and Kathleen Zink

DONOR KEY
 	PAYMENT ON EARLIER GIFT

	FISHTOWN ANCHORS

	Fishtown Business  
	 Anchors: 
   	 • Gold $1000
   	 • Silver $500
   	 • Bronze $250
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Fishtown Preservation Society 2017 Donors Continued from page 6

Show your support and lend stability 
—become a Fishtown Anchor 
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Donors $100–249
Robert and Carol Aicher
Joy Lang Anderson
Tom and Kathy Angus
Lucyanne Appel
Dennis and Kimberley Armbruster
Keith Ashley
Lena A. Ball
Andrew Bamford
Donald and Anne Baty
Peter and Antoinette Bauer
Joy French Becker
Paul Belden IV
David Bellizi and Karen Chase
Stanley and Sally Benjamin
Jon and Judy Birge
Tom and Gwen Bischoff
John and Linda Bitterle
Joan Bock
Gil and Anne Bogley
Amy Bolmer
Carol and Lee Bowen
Betsy Bracken
Trish and Rick Bryan
Charlie and Nora Bumb
Keith and Joanne Burnham
Avery Burns
By Design Endowment Fund of 

The Community Foundation 
of the Holland/Zeeland Area

Eric Carpenter
Robert Carr and Lydia Arnold
Joan Chandler
Greg and Barb Chapman
Charles Stewart Mott Foundation
Karla and David Christensen
Don and Marylou Coe
Phyllis Collins
Lauren and Peter Connor
Christina Cook
James M. Cook
Cheryl Cooper
Victor J. Cordes II
Philip Coy
Gary and Terri Coyle
Scott Craig and Carol Bawden
Barbara Cunningham and  

Christopher Podges

Ruth Dailey
Michael and Nancy Darga
Bill and Linda Dedinsky
Deer Path Art League
Laura Deibel
Tony and Marilyn Denkinger
Charlie DeSando and Ellen Gilligan
Stephen Deters
Tom and Audrey Devault
DTE Energy Foundation
Robert and Rae Dumke
Harriet Dunlop
Randel and Judith Eckhardt
Robert and Darby Trapp Eland
John Farah
Hugh and Betty Farber
Ann and Steve Fisher
Roger and Moonyeen Fitch
Dudley W. Foster
Marc and Linda Gallini
Paul and Marianne Gard
Cary Roloson Gasner
Genentech, Inc
Robert and Deborah Gilbert
Francie Gits
Norbert and Paula Gits
Vicky Gits
Leonard and Barbara Glinski
Steven and Shelley Goldstein
Grand Traverse Regional Community 

Foundation Rotary Endowment
Doug and May Ann Griese
John and Ruth Grote
Gerald Gruska
Christopher and Cary Haber
Charles and Ellen Haberlein
Chuck and Mollie Hall
Jeffrey and Ilze Hammersley
Edward and Joan Hanpeter
Walter and Sherrie Hardie
Marilyn Harra
Margaret S. Hart
Marilyn R. Heath
Marilyn Heaton
Daniel and Beverly Heinz
John A. Herbst
Robert and Margaret Hinkle
Warren and Marjorie Hinsch

Amanda Holmes and Daniel Stewart
Edith Mead Holway
Eugene Hotchkiss, III
Terry and Heather Howe
David and Nancy Hunter
IMT Insurance Company
John and Kathy Jahoda
Dr. Albert B. and Abigail Janko
Joel Petersen Fisheries
Todd and Amanda Johnson
Peter Jorgenson
Jeff and Ellen Keen
Michael and Linnea Keen
Marilyn Kimball
John and Nancy Korch
George and Susanne Lemcke
Lilly Endowment
Drew and Hilary Lipner
Wesley Lipner
Rick and Liza Love
Deborah M. Lucas 
Mark and Lynne Lyons
Helen and Millard Mack
Pat MacMillan
Manitou Islands Memorial Society
Marlis Mann and Thomas Skinner
Karen C. Martin
Marty Martin
Steve and Deb Martineau
Chuck and Judy McConnell
Jack and Becky McFellin
Allan and Mary McKisson
S. Craig and Jane McMillan
George and Cindy Meeker
John and Violet Melstrom
Thomas and Marsha Meyer
Betty and Jerry Miller
Richard and Sue Miller
Patty and Mike Morris
Helene F. Neild
W. Carter and Tania Neild
Irene Nelson
David Noling
Oakland Southfield Physicians  

and Staff
Caroline G. Oberndorf
Jerry and Rita Palmer
Heidi Palutke

Peter and Sarah Payette
Harlan Peck
Randall Petresh
Tom and Christine Pfennig
Ellen W. Pisor
John and Janice Purse
Shannon R. Quinn
John H. Ray
Dewey and Ellen Renneker
Jim Richardson
Karen and Dick Ristine
Margaret and Thomas Rohs 
Dave and Liz Rollert
Sarah Roloson
Luella Rorick
Judy Rycus
Ross and Kerry Satterwhite
John and Karen Schaffer
Judith Allers Schlaack
Robert and Arden Schlueter
Mike and Betsy Schneider
Harriet Schoeller
David and Anne Shane
Elise Shatto
Harold and Marilyn Shaw
Patty Shea
Irene and Fred Shoaff
Mary Ann Shutz
Jeff and Renee Sieg
Fred and Lisa Sitkins
Laurie Kay Sommers
William and Adwoa Steel
Steelcase Foundation 

Gift Matching Program
Donald and Patricia Stogsdill
John and Margie Stoller
Patricia Sullivan
Linda and Arnie Taddia
The Taglauer Cabin
John and Nancy Taylor
Joseph A. and Jane Thibedeau
Kenneth J. Tornvall
Paul and Karen Travis
Bob and Trudy Underhill
Kim and Michael Van Buren
William and Elizabeth Van Westen
Dorothy Voss
John and Karen Wells

An anchor’s purpose is to keep something in place, to provide  
stability and a solid presence. 

Fishtown Anchors are those individuals/families who have 
pledged to donate a minimum of $500 each year to support and 
lend stability to Fishtown’s operating fund. 

Fishtown Business Anchors pledge to donate annually at  
three level options: Gold $1000, Silver $500 and Bronze $250.  

Fishtown preservation is a forever project, but there is no time like 
the present to give! Complete and send in the attached envelope, 
sign-up online at FishtownMI.org or call 231-256-8878.   
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Fishtown Preservation Society 2017 Donors Continued from page 7

The Wenstrup Family
Linda Wiersema
Caroline J. Woods
John and Christine Woomer
Elli Workum
Richard Zaebst
John and Mary Zink

Donors under $100
Barbara Abrams
Don and Diane Allington
Enoch and Betty Anderson
Dennis and Judy Applegate
David and Kristen Arends
Betsy Atkins
Patrick J. Barry, Jr.
Werner and Barbara Bauer
Jeffrey Beckstrom and Mary 

Louise Jurkiewicz
Kristin M. Bell
Lindsay Benedict
Joan Bensley
Thomas and Pamela Bingham
Donald E. and Norma E. Blumenschine
Bud and Lucy Boesel
Richard and Barbara Boss
Douglas and Margaret Bottorff
Jacquelyn Boyden
The Brown Family
Greg and Teresa Brown
Thomas and Marsha Buehler
Harriett Buehrer
Tim Calkins 
Dorothy Campbell
Ginger Campbell
John Carver
Dave and Pat Cater
Cengage Learning
James and Kay Charter
Rosemary Chase
Chemical Bank
Larry and Linda Christensen
City of Urbandale, IA
Carey Colburn
C. A. Coleman, Jr.
Dorothy and Arnold Collens
Michael and Jennifer Collins
George Cooper
Karl and Tracy Cooper
Pat and Bill Crean
Gary and Mary Curtis
Gerald Czernel
John and Sheila D’Onofrio
Kevin Daniels
Dennis Hurst and Associates
Bill and Jeanne Dennler
Karin Dietz
Lloyd and Barbara Dove
Michael and Sue Ellen Downs
Jennifer Doyle
Sonia A. Duffy
Edwin R. and Kathleen L. Dunn
John and Janet Dunn
Judith Egeler
Elizabeth Bishop Elliott
Gail and Bill Ericson
Leonard and Joyce Field
Jeff and Nancy Forrest
Paul and Lauren Frayne
Victoria and Gary Gallup
Gail Galusky
James and Karen Gardner

Peter and Pat Gast
William and Wilma Gaylord
Barbara F. Gentile
Matt and Holly Gerisch
Don and Elizabeth Gill
Jane Gillaspey
Anna and Richard Goettle IV
Garth Goodenow
Randall and Lisa Goranson
Grand Traverse Astronomical Society
Mark Greenman and Mary Connolly
Paula Greeno
Kenneth and Joyce Greywall
Beth Haag
James and Lynne Hackenberger
Peter and Alice Hall
John and Jane Handloser
Carl J. Hanpeter
David and Teresa Harrington
Alan and Anne Hartwick
Daniel and Kathleen Harvey
Tucker and Mary Hawkins
Diane Haworth
Lynn and Mike Hayes
Carol and Terry Hayms
Paul and Cathy Heidel
Dennis and Lynne Hendricks
Bill and Jan Heston
Kenneth and Beth Heying
Philip Hinkle III
Tony Hoffman
Don and Jacqueline Holecek
Kenneth and Carol Holt
Rebecca and Kent Holton
Beth Hubbell
John and Jo Ann Hulett
Hester Hull
Anthony and Pam Hurst
Images By Drake - Photography
Robert Innis
Graham H. and Sara C. Irwin
Paul and Barb Janowiecki
Amy and Alec Jerome
Linda Johnson
Marcee Johnson
Tom and Jane Johnson
Walter and Marilyn Johnston
Jim and Joan Kareck
John and Rita Karliak
Michael and Marguerite Kenney
Jacqueline and LeGrand F. Kirk, Jr.
Alan and Catherine Klein
Joan and Tom Knighton
Robert and Nora Koster
Walter Kraimer
Janet Kreger
James and Judith Lafave
Bruce and Judy Lance
Richard and Carole Lear
Thomas and Deana Leinberger
Mark and Lori Leugers
Jimmy and Katie Lockwood
Christine Lundgren
Russell Marschall
John and Pat Martin
Michael Martin
Dale and Mary Lou Mason
Monica and Travis McAlpin
Mike and Elizabeth McClinchie
Paula and Michael McKean
Nancy McClimen
Robert and Geraldine Meldrum

Larry Miller
Dwight B. Moore
Susan Morris
Renee and Kevin Morrow
Henry J.  Murawski and 

Judith S. Milosic
Richard and Barbara Muzy
David and Jeanne Neuhoff
Annie Newton
Ann Nichols
Lori and Todd Noah
Northport Women’s Club
Patty O’Donnell and JoAnn Papenfuss
Marie Owen
Bruce and Maggie Papesh
Albert and Marian Pawlick
John Pawlick
Bill and Libby Peace
Harold and Christine Peachey
Janis and Jerry Pfister
Ann Podeszwa
Rasa Poorman
Mary Post
Brian and Susan Price
Lyn Dolson Pugh
Susan Randall
Fred and Nancy Reeves
Robert Reider and Susan McCraven
Mary Ann Rice
James C. and Georgia Rivers
Chuck and Kay Robertson
Barbara and Michael Roethler
Mary Beth and Al Rollings
Lisa Root-Moore and 

Roger Rosentreter
Robert A. Roth
Julie Sanco
Jon and Kris Scharingson
Timothy and Lucy Schaub
John and Amy Schnorberger
Chuck and Rebecca Schroer
Dennis Scully
Linda and Jim Shad
Nicklaus and Jessica Slocum
Sandy Smith and Robert Wilson
Brian Sniokaitis and Maggie Smith
Greta Solomonson
Elizabeth Sonnega
Gretchen Sprout
Linda and Leo Stallman
Terry and Monica Statton
Nicki Steel
Don and Betsy Stephanic
Joanne Stevens
Molly Stout
Cheryl Trtan
Amy Hinsch Tumblin
Anne Urfer
John and Janice VanRaalte
Kathleen Van Sloun
Virginia and John Viviano
Mike and Louise Volpp
Richard and Lori Voss
John and Gina Walsh
Julia Walter
Don and Laura Walworth
Sarah Wasserman and Brian Bassett 
David and Becky Thatcher Watt
Francis Weir
Irene E West
Steve and Debbie Wilkerson
Elizabeth and Brian Willem

David and Roberta Williams
Jim and Linda Wilson
Karen J. Wilson
Allen and Janice Wolfe
Taya Workum
Laura Worst and Dr. Robert Bracey
James and Katherine Wysor

In Kind Donors
John and Joy Lang Anderson
At The Lake
Bardenhagen Farms
The Bead Hut
Big Stone Bay Fishery, Inc.
Blue Boat Coffee
Bluebird of Leland, Inc.
James and Erin Burnham
Carlson’s Fishery
The Early Bird
Easling Home Maintenance
Falling Waters Lodge
The Fish Monger’s Wife
Green Goodness of Leland
Greta’s of Leland
Dan Harkness
Harbor House Trading Co.
Haystacks
John Cross Fisheries
Leelanau Books
Leelanau Historical Society
Leland Gal
Leland Mercantile Company
Stephen Lindo
L. Mawby Vineyards 
Main Street Gallery
Meggen Watt Photography
Nest of Grand Traverse
Northern Building Supply, LLC
Plum Blossom Tea Co.
Brian and Susan Price
Reflections Art Gallery
Ellie Reichel
Sporck Tileart
Studio 22
Jerry Stutzman
Tamarack Gallery
The Tribune
Trish’s Dishes
Tsonga USA
Tug Stuff
Two Fish Gallery
Verterra Winery
Village Cheese Shanty

2017 5K Sponsors
Award Sponsor – $1,000
Sporck Tileart
Whitefish Sponsors – $500
Chemcial Bank
Larkin Group
Leelanau Wine Storage
Leland Lodge
The Riverside Inn
Two Fish Gallery
Van’s Garage
Chub Sponsors – $250
Bonek Agency
Green Goodness
Olson, Bzdok & Howard, P.C.
Adopt-A-Mile – $125
Meggen Watt Photography
A Friend of Fishtown
Richmond Architects

FISHTOWNMI.ORG	 PO BOX 721  •  LELAND, MI 49654
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Fishtown Preservation Society Honoraria & Memorials

We have made every effort to ensure the accuracy of all contributions,  
including tribute gifts. Please notify us of any errors or omissions.

DEC 1, 2017–MAR 31, 2018
Barbara Beeker 
	 Caroline Brady
Sally Bracken 
	 J. Frederic and Elizabeth 	

	 Bracken Wiese
Sandy Bracken 
	 J. Frederic and Elizabeth 	

	 Bracken Wiese
Will Bracken 
	 J. Frederic and Elizabeth 	

	 Bracken Wiese
Mike Brown
	 Laurie Kay Sommers

DEC 1, 2017–MAR 31, 2018
Amy Chatfield 
	 Joanie and Randy Woods
Sylvia Cordes 
	 Victor J. Cordes II
Carole Eberly 
	 Walter Kraimer
Judy Elsey 
	 Harry and Rosaline Secrest
Charley Freeman 
	 Judith G. Armstrong
Debbie Freeman Nixon 
	 Judith G. Armstrong
Howard Heinzel 
	 Kent and Julie Farnsworth
	 City of Urbandale, IA

Biscuit Burnham
	 Marceil Johnson
Keith and Joanne Burnham
	 Gary and Mary Burnham Curtis
Donna Burr
	 Mike and Lynn Pendergast Hayes
Jay and Joanne Fisher
	 Michael J. and Dawn Fisher
Jim and Elizabeth Fisher 

Michael J. and Dawn Fisher
Jeff and Nancy Fisher
	 Michael J. and Dawn Fisher
Jerrold and Lisa Fisher 
	 Michael J. and Dawn Fisher

Henry and Betsy Holt 
	 Jeff and Jan Lockwood
Joan Larson 
	 Peter and Pat Gast
Jean Lucas 
	 Deborah Lucas, MD
Eloise Lund 
	 Bruce and Judith Lance
	 Harlan O. Taglauer Family
	 Herbert A. Taglauer Family
	 The Taglauer Cabin / 	

	 LeRoy Taglauer
John McKean 
	 Paula and Michael McKean

Norbert and Paula Gits 
	 Mike and Lynn Pendergast Hayes
Germaine B. Holton
	 Kim Marie and Michael Van Buren
Joy and Janice Sue 
	 Frances and Louise Hall
Linda Krieger 
	 Warren and Ann Watkins
Bill and Debbie Lipner 
	 Wesley Lipner
Drew and Hilary Lipner 
	 Wesley Lipner
Jim and Ellen McLean 
	 Mike and Lynn Pendergast Hayes

Susanah Mead 
	 Lucyanne Appel
	 Louise and Benjamin P. Scott, Sr.
Sam and Minetta Neeb 
	 Becky Lou and John T. McFellin, Jr.
Alvin Owsley 
	 James and Linda Shad
Libby Peace 
	 Keith and Joanne Burnham
	 William D. Peace
Mary Helen Ray 
	 John Ray
James Rixey 
	 Michael and Norma Campo

Oakland Southfield Physicians 
	 Oakland Southfield Staff
Judy and Tom Oetinger 
	 Michael J. and Dawn Fisher
Jim Ristine and Mardi Black 
	 Richard and Karen Ristine
Joseph J. Thibedeau 
	 Joseph A. and Jane Thibedeau
Jim Vick 
	 Jacqueline Mruzik
Ann and Warren Watkins 
	 Laura G. Paine
Rink Wheeler 
	 Mike and Lynn Pendergast Hayes
Joanie and Randy Woods 
	 Michael J. and Dawn Fisher

Frances Petty Sargent 
	 Judy Bracken
	 Stephanie and Mark Duckmann
	 Jeff and Nancy Fisher
	 Randy and Joan Woods
David J. Sprout 
	 Gretchen Sprout
Robert Wellborn 
	 Keith and Joanne Burnham
	 Avery Burns
Bob and Mary Wenstrup 
	 T. Jeff Davis and Kenneth R. Smith

G I F T S  G I V E N  I N  H O N O R  O F

G I F T S  G I V E N  I N  M E M O R Y  O F

Thank you to our donors.  
You make Fishtown possible.

Signs of Spring
Malcolm Chatfield (right), owner of Main Street Gallery  
on Main Street, Leland—and a Fishtown Business 
Anchor—is getting ready for the season by hanging a  
new sign in Fishtown for his wife, Chrissy Chatfield, owner 
of Tug Stuff—also a Fishtown Business Anchor.
 
Our Business Anchors (details on page 7) understand how  
important Fishtown is to the region. They are vital to 
the preservation and maintenance of our shanties,  
provide operational stability, keep Joy and Janice Sue  
actively commercial fishing and ensure that Fishtown  
is here for future generations. If you are interested in 
becoming a Fishtown Business Anchor sign-up online at 
FishtownMI.org or call 231-256-8878. PH
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Please know that we appreciate what your generosity makes possible. 

Fishtown JOY Sparkling Wine
Last fall, we teamed up with Larry Mawby in creating our first wine label— 
after our beloved fishing tug, Joy. It received rave reviews after being  
introduced by Joy Lang Anderson at the “Comfort and Joy” party held 
in Fishtown last October. JOY was a hit through the holidays for gifting 
and parties, and continues to be so. It is a dry, white, sparkling wine—a 
joyful blend of pinot noir and chardonnay grapes. Two dollars from every 
bottle sold is being donated by L Mawby to help preserve Fishtown. Share 
some JOY this summer; at special events, weddings and with your friends.

Available at these locations:
• Burritt’s Market – W Front Street, Traverse City 
• Hansen Foods – Suttons Bay 
• L Mawby Vineyard – Suttons Bay or online at L Mawby.com
• Leland Mercantile – Leland
• Shady Lane Markets – M-22, south of Suttons Bay

What’s new at the Welcome Center?
Stop by the Fishtown Welcome Center to see new exhibits that focus on 
commercial fishing—the fishing grounds, the fish caught, the commercial 
fishing vessels and the fishermen, as well as a special tribute to Ross Lang. 

You’ll also find new merchandise in the gift section at the Welcome Center, 
with all proceeds benefiting Fishtown Preservation. See you soon! 

The Annual Friends of Fishtown 5K 
is Celebrating its 10th year!

The Fishtown 5K is an annual tradition for many of our Fishtown friends. 
Winding through Leland’s neighborhoods and along the Leland River, the 
course starts and finishes in the heart of Fishtown. This is an event for the

whole family—serious runners, walkers,  
strollers, and leashed dogs are all welcome. 

“Year of the Tug” Costume Awards
We had so much fun last year with the 
“Year of the Dog,” that we've dubbed this  
year the “Year of the Tug.” In addition 
to our amazing race medals awarded to 
top racers, medals will also be given for  
best tug costumes and the first three 
tugs to cross the finish line. Join us 
in wearing tug costumes in Leland’s  
4th of July parade—to help us 
celebrate our local fishing heritage 
and promote the Fishtown 5K. Visit 
FishtownMI.org for tug costume 
workshop dates in June and July. 
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Saturday, July 21 • 9am 
Register by June 30 to save $5 and ensure t-shirt size:  FishtownMI.org
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Starting from scratch, since 2007, Fishtown Preservation 
has created an effective and successful historic preservation 
organization. We have:

•	Paid the first of two installments of the debt incurred 	
		  with the 2007 acquisition of our Fishtown properties 	
		  (February 2007)
•	Paid the debt incurred with the 2016 property  
		  purchase of the south side of the Leland River  
		  (January 2017)
•	Competed several major planning and  
		  research projects
•	Maintained and rehabilitated most of the shanties
•	Continued renting the shanties for retail operations  
		  (following accepted principles of adaptive reuse)
•	Installed interpretive exhibits
•	Opened the Fishtown Welcome Center
•	Improved infrastructure
•	Restored commercial fishing operations from  
		  our docks

Over the years we have told our supporters about site and 
shanty work to be done and the mortgages we have on 
Fishtown. In February 2019 we will pay off the second 
and largest of the two, but we need your help. Details 
of a capital campaign to help us deal with our most 
pressing projects and needs will be announced soon. In 
the meantime know that the funds will:

•	Pay the final installment of the Carlson family notes 
•	Rehabilitate the Fishery, Cheeses Shanty and south 	
		  side Morris Shanty
•	Resolve infrastructure issues related to water flow and 	
		  improve public access to Fishtown

With these things accomplished and a growing Anchor 
program, Fishtown Preservation will be poised for the 
incredible opportunities ahead. Fishtown Preservation 
now has nearly 600 active annual contributors including 
150 “Anchors”—individuals and businesses who have 
committed to ongoing support of our Annual Fund. 

FISHTOWN COUNTDOWN TO 2019

Please know that we appreciate what your generosity makes possible. 
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On the cover: Joel Petersen is a fourth generation commercial fisherman from Muskegon. He took to fishing at an early age, captured 
here at 11. Now 38, he fishes in both Muskegon and Leland, and hopes to inspire a new generation of young fishermen to learn and 
love commercial fishing by sharing his skills and knowledge of this traditional industry.
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PO Box 721
203 E. Cedar Street
Leland, MI 49654

231-256-8878      FishtownMI.org

Fishtown Preservation Society, a 
501(c)(3) non-profit organization, 
is made up of a dedicated staff 
and community volunteers who 
have come together to preserve 
and protect Fishtown. 

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS
Kathryn B. Eckert, Chair
Berkley W. Duck III, President
Scot Zimmerman, Treasurer
Joanie Woods, Asst. Treasurer
Matt Anhut
Sandra Clark
Brian Price
Ken Richmond
James Ristine
Jo Walker
Dan White

DIRECTORS EMERITUS
Wilfred J. Larson
Craig A. Miller

ADVISORS TO THE BOARD 
Keith Burnham
Laura Quackenbush

FPS STAFF
Amanda Holmes
Summer Meyer
Marsha Brunett

VESSEL CAPTAINS
Joel Petersen (Joy) 
Alan Priest (Janice Sue)
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Raquel Jimenez photographed  
this sunrise on May 27, 2017,  
her first trip out on the Joy  
as a Fishtown Preservation  
summer intern.


